The Hong Kong Council of Social Service

Training on Building a Coordinated Community Response to Domestic Violence cum Study Visit

(October 7-14, 2003 Duluth Minnesota, USA)

St. Louis County Public Health Department

1. Date of Visit

: 
October 13, 2003 (Monday)

2. Name of Agency
: 
Lake Superior Community Health Centre, St. Louis County 




Public Health Department, Minnesota

3. Meeting Venue
: 
222, East Superior Street, Duluth, Minnesota

4. Contact Person
: 
Veronica Sterling, Public Health Nurse

(Name & Position)


Tel no. : 218-725-5277




Fax no: 218-725-5297




Email : sterlingv@co.st-louis.mn.us 




web
 : www.co.st-louis.mn.us/publichealth/indexofServices.htm 

5. Description of Agency (including type of services provided, target served, programmes, staffing, funding sources, and special facilities) (This part can be substituted by attaching printed materials of the Agency.)

The public health nurses conducted health education and work with families in crisis by knocking doors, visiting women and their children and supporting them to make life better. Since the public health nurses often stayed in close contact with the new mothers and women of low-income families, they were one of the key parties in identifying domestic battering. Particularly, in 2000, domestic violence was identified as one of the major public health problems of American. It no longer expected domestic violence be handled solely by battered women or criminal justice system. The Public Health Nurses of St. Louis County worked with Women’s Coalition, advocates, women shelters and Domestic Abuse Intervention Project to support the works of public health nurses to identify and support victims of domestic violence. Details of the agency is enclosed in annex.

6.
Content of the Meeting

Ms. Veronica Sterling introduced service nature and roles of public health nurses at Duluth and shared her personal experiences in identifying and supporting women and children victims of domestic abuse. Safety was the core concern throughout the work process. The nurses also had strong support from women shelters and DAIP.

7. Observation and Implications for Hong Kong

Not only the criminal justice system takes active response to domestic violence, but also the public health service has strong commitment towards early intervention and prevention of domestic violence so as to minimize the social and economic impact brought by domestic violence. It is important to note that the public health service maintains strong community network with other parties and systems involved in dealing with domestic violence.  It is worthwhile for the different parties sharing the mission on strengthening mutual support and collaboration for stopping domestic violence.
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Completed by
:   Elsa Chiu

Meeting with Ms. Veronica Sterling




Date 

:
October 31, 2003

